
Update on GSO Payroll Debacle - Unions Obtain Federal Court Order - January 2017 
 
 
As you know, early last year, the Guild along with 13 other bargaining agents representing thousands of 
federal government employees filed action against the employer in the Federal Court regarding the new 
dysfunctional pay system called “phoenix”.  We are seeking an order from the court directing the federal 
government to implement a pay administration system that meets its obligations under the Financial 
Administration Act and the Directive on Terms and Conditions of Employment.    
 
The federal government is responsible for paying public service workers on time for the work they do 
and that is not happening.  The unions are demanding that the federal government meet its legal duty 
to provide timely and accurate pay for public service employees. 
 
Among many other issues, the added complexity of Guild members’ different work systems has caused a 
large number of members to receive pay that is much lower than what they are entitled to.   Grievances 
have been filed in a number of cases and the Guild has also been a large contributor to the phoenix 
court case. 
 
In conjunction with the work that is being doing on this court case, all of the Guild offices have been 
working to assist many members with payroll problems.   At the Ottawa level, the Guild also continues 
to work closely with senior officials at Coast Guard and DND to resolve serious pay problems that 
require more immediate attention. 
 
Recently, the Guild, along with the 13 other bargaining agents received an order from the Federal Court 
outlining obligations the employer must meet as it works towards a resolution of the phoenix fiasco.  It 
requires the federal government to continue to increase the staffing and resources that are necessary to 
resolve the on-going pay problems. 
 
The Guild participates in the Union Management Consultation Committee (UMCC) through the National 
Joint Council.  This forum has already been used to address some pay-related matters and to attempt to 
find solutions.  The court order states that the employer must provide this UMCC with information and 
access to phoenix expertise to support the work of the UMCC.  This is a very positive development that 
keeps pressure on the employer to actively engage the unions at the National level in efforts to repair 
the payroll system. 
 
This important matter still remains before the courts.  The Guild, with our affiliated unions, will head 
back to the courts if the government isn’t using every possible avenue to fix the problems caused by 
their new phoenix system as soon as possible. 
 
Members who are victims of phoenix pay problems and are not able to make progress using the systems 
that have been set up by the employer, should contact their nearest Guild office.  We recognize the 
difficulty of keeping track of what has been paid and what has not, but it is useful if Members have pay 
records and specific details with them when they contact the Guild.  Everything possible will be done to 
help Members, including assisting with obtaining an emergency pay advance if possible.  
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